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~ Dedicated to ~ 

~ NANCY CARREL ~ 
 

For serving Waldo County as  
Cook and Head Cook 

At the Waldo County Correctional Center and Maine 
Costal Regional Reentry Center 

From 1984 to 2012 

Nancy prepared and served many meals for “residents” and  
personnel at the Waldo County Correctional/Reentry Center for 
over 27 years. We bet her favorite thing to make now for dinner 

is reservations! 
 

Best wishes, Nancy! 





Betty I. Johnson Lincolnville

William D. Shorey Searsport

Amy R. Fowler Thorndike

Barbara L. Arseneau, County Clerk Belfast

Linda Kinney, Deputy County Clerk Searsport

Meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.

District Attorney Geoffrey Rushlau

Deputy District Attorney Eric Walker

Treasurer David A. Parkman

Deputy Treasurer Karen J. Trussell

Register of Deeds Deloris A. Page

Deputy Register Stacy Grant

Judge Susan W. Longley

Register of Probate Sharon W. Peavey

Deputy Register Judith Nealley

Probate and Civil Proceedings:  Hearings are scheduled on the second 

Wednesday of each month in the Waldo County Probate Annex or as otherwise 

agreed among the interested parties. (Currently second Tuesday FY 2012)

Director Dale D. Rowley

Deputy Director Olga Rumney

Sheriff Scott L. Story

Chief Deputy Jeffrey Trafton

Corrections Administrator Raymond Porter

  

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY

SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT

DISTRICT ATTORNEY

TREASURER

REGISTER OF DEEDS

PROBATE COURT

COUNTY OF WALDO

COUNTY DIRECTORY AND COUNTY OFFICERS

FOR 2012

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS' COURT
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Director Owen Smith

Facilities Manager Keith Nealley

District #1

Roger Lee                                               26 Park Street, Belfast, ME  04915

David Barrows                                      392 High Street, Lincolnville, ME  04849

Nakomis Nelson                                   PO Box 302, Islesboro, ME  04848

District #2

Peter Curly                                             PO Box 180, Stockton Springs, ME  04981

Richard Desmarais                                PO Box 313, Searsport, ME  04974

Bill Sneed                                                38 Moody Road, Prospect, ME  04981

District #3

James Bennett                                         63 Berry Road, Thorndike, ME  04986

Harry Dean Potter                                 1055 Jones Road, Palermo, ME  04354

James Kenney                                         PO Box 819, Unity, ME  04988

WALDO COUNTY BUDGET COMMITTEE FY 2012

WALDO COUNTY'S REGIONAL COMMUNICATION CENTER

FACILITIES
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Dear Citizens of Waldo County, 
 

The Board of Waldo County Commissioners is very pleased to report that 2012 was a year of 
productivity, stretching your tax dollars as far as possible.   
 
Last year we announced the completion of the new Public Safety Building in early 2012.  We are 
very pleased to report that between the original commitment by the Budget Committee and other 
funds that the commissioners were able to salvage from that building project, radio upgrades in the 
Communications Center were accomplished this year.   

 
The Waldo County Department Heads continue to work diligently with the Commissioners to be as 
conservative as possible with expenditures, and with those savings, some of the reserve accounts can 
be built up a bit.     
 
The Board welcomed a new Deputy County Clerk in 2012.  Linda Kinney joined the office 
temporarily in April and then was selected to fill the position full time in July.  She brings a wealth 
and variety of previous office experience with her and transitioned seamlessly into the Waldo County 
Commissioners Office.  We are very pleased to have her with us. 

 
At the direction of the commissioners, Human Resources/Payroll Director Michelle Wadsworth 
spearheaded a Waldo County Wellness Committee in 2012.  This committee surveyed all Waldo 
County employees to determine which wellness programs would be most beneficial.  The 
overwhelming majority were concerned with weight management and exercise.  The Wellness 
Committee researched gym programs in other counties and businesses and presented to the 
commissioners a gym reimbursement program for Waldo County employees for consideration.  The 
committee proposed that the County of Waldo pay up to half of an employee’s individual 
membership with area gyms.  Employees could go to the gym of their choice and must do so a 
minimum of fifty (50) times in a six-month period.  Each fitness facility has its own tracking system, 
which would be sent to the Human Resources/Payroll Director quarterly for verification.  Employees 
not meeting the criteria would result in County reimbursement automatically ceasing.  The 
commissioners approved the program, utilizing funds from the County’s self-funded health insurance 
plan and by October 2012, 33 employees were participating enthusiastically.  

 
At Commissioner Fowler’s suggestion, a second wellness program was put into action.  “Wellness 
baskets” were to be provided for employees in each department.  In the fall, through the efforts of the 
resourceful and creative Wellness Committee, a wellness basket was provided to each County 

STATE OF MAINE 
COUNTY OF WALDO 

COURT OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

 

District 
1     Betty I. Johnson       323-3767 
2     William D. Shorey    548-6114 

3     Amy R. Fowler         993-2292 

 
 

Phone   (207) 338-3282 
Fax       (207) 338-6788 

E-mail: comissioners@waldocountyme.gov 

Barbara L. Arseneau 

County Clerk 

39-B Spring Street 

Belfast, ME 04915 

David A. Parkman 

Treasurer 
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department with small bottles of hand sanitizers, antiseptic wipes, cough drops, tissues, vitamin C 
drink powder, healthy snacks, fresh fruit, tea, cocoa and lip balm for less than $7.00 per person; 
including the baskets themselves, which were returned to H.R. for future use.  The employees 
expressed much gratitude for these items and look forward to a summer wellness basket. 

 
Commissioner Johnson, District 1, is highly involved in economic development, grant research, 
healthy communities and workforce development.  She represents the County Commissioners on the 
following committees:  Coastal Communities Workforce Board, Waldo County Comprehensive 
Community Health Coalition Executive Board, Homeless in Maine Consortium, Mid Coast 
Economic Development District, EMA Emergency Operating Committee and the newly formed 
Waldo County Wellness Committee.  

 
Commissioner Shorey served a second year as Chairman of the Board of Waldo County 
Commissioners, with the daily telephone calls and emails that come along with this responsibility.  At 
his direction, the commissioners’ staff organized an open house for the new Public Safety Building in 
February.  Since then, the commissioners have been researching in earnest for appropriate future uses 
of both the Old Sheriff’s Office (former Jailer’s House) and the Old County Jail.  Through the City of 
Belfast, a Brownfields Assessment Grant was awarded to the County of Waldo, resulting in a detailed 
assessment being performed on these buildings to determine if hazardous materials were present and 
required mitigation.  As suspected, the building materials utilized during the construction and/or 
historic renovations of these buildings revealed asbestos, lead-based paint and other hazardous 
building materials including universal wastes.  Commissioner Shorey then took the lead in applying 
for a Brownfields EPA Cleanup Grant, which was submitted after many long hours of work with the 
assistance of legal counsel, hazardous materials and historical building experts, and County Clerk.  
While the County was not successful in obtaining this very competitive grant funding, the knowledge 
gained throughout the process will be very useful in the eventual determination of appropriate reuse 
for these unique buildings that have a rich heritage in this community.    

 
Commissioner Shorey also continues to work closely with the Facilities Manager in the maintenance 
of the County buildings, especially related to fuel oil purchasing, ADA compliance, and partnering 
with the State for shared costs related to the courthouses.  Facilities Manager Keith Nealley has been 
a key figure in the excellent working relationship between the County and State on shared projects.  
For example, in 2012 the State purchased three air conditioning units for the Superior Courthouse and 
funded the installation of a remote Clerk’s Office, saving the County thousands of dollars. 
 

The County of Waldo’s Garden Project 
experienced its most voluminous season yet in its 
third year, with approximately 20,280 lbs. of 
produce being delivered to about twenty different 
non-profit food distribution facilities. Maine 
Coastal Regional Reentry Center residents remain 

a key part of this program, receiving hands-on gardening instruction while 
giving back to the surrounding communities.  Commissioner Shorey still 
puts in the greatest amount of hours at the site and thanks the property 
owners, Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. and Janice Nickerson of Searsport, Randy 
Doak, Rick Kersbergen of the University of Maine Cooperative Extension, 
Volunteers of America staff, and the Waldo County Corrections Officers for 
their contribution to this project’s increasing success.  A Nutrition Program - 

an offshoot of the Garden Program, which has been offered at the Maine Coastal facility, has proven 
to be a resounding success.     
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